Jodi Songer Riedel
May 20, 2015
Michigan State University
Department of Horticulture 
A288 Plant and Soil Science Building
East Lansing, MI 48823
Re: Horticulture Teaching Specialist
Dear Dr. Brad Rowe:
In seventh grade, I ventured to the campus of MSU for the first time as a 4-H member during Exploration Days. I took a gardening class and realized my budding plant passion. The foundation of my pathway towards becoming a Spartan was beginning to form. As a freshmen at Michigan State, I was an English major living in an arts and letters residential program. At least five official major changes later, I was set to graduate in elementary education when I took Dr. Art Cameron’s HRT 100 class. His course reignited my passion for plants and cultivation. The call to my parents from my dorm room was a little uneasy, but I was once again changing my major and I told them with confidence, “I promise: this is where I belong.”
Nearing my super senior year at MSU, I interned at the 4-H Children’s Garden. Here, I realized the potential for using horticulture as my medium for teaching. The faculty and staff in MSU horticulture helped to nurture my career aspirations. I ventured to North Carolina for graduate school and in my transition found an opportunity to gain my teaching license as a high school horticulture instructor. I believed that his would be a stepping stone towards my ultimate goal of one day returning to MSU as a horticulture instructor and inspiring others to find their niche in horticulture.
During my tenure as a high school teacher, I have helped to spark the same passion for plants in hundreds of my students, just as my MSU professors inspired me. Every year, students leave my classroom to further their horticultural pursuits. I realize the opportunity and the difference I could make at MSU as an introductory horticulture teaching specialist, advisor, and recruiter. I am confident that I can cultivate student’s horticultural interests. My job for today and tomorrow, wherever I am employed, rests in educating horticultural enthusiasts, consumers, and the future green industry workforce.

Thank you for your time and attention.

Sincerely,

Jodi Songer Riedel
1362 Tarboro Rd. 


Youngsville, NC 27596


Mobile: (919) 601-6204 
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